Procurement enquiries and complaints
We aim to address enquiries and resolve complaints quickly and fairly. The Chief Procurement Officer is the first point of contact for enquiries, such as those relating to our tender process or competitive neutrality.
Making an enquiry or complaint
Suppliers that have a concern with a procurement activity, such as a tender process or competitive neutrality, should in the first instance contact our Chief Procurement Officer.
How we handle enquiries and complaints
Our aim is to address enquiries and resolve complaints quickly and fairly, and to ensure this is possible please provide us with the following information:
· complainant details (name, company, postal address and email address)
· procurement process details (tender or contract number, if known, and description)
· a concise statement regarding the nature of the complaint.
Resolving your dispute
We endeavour to resolve in good faith any dispute directly with you.
The Chief Procurement Officer will acknowledge receipt of your enquiry or complaint within five working days and will:
· indicate the process to be taken by South Gippsland Water
· advise the approximate timeline to address the matter
· request any additional information, if required.

The Chief Procurement Officer will advise you in writing of the outcome of the investigation within 20 working days of the lodgement of the enquiry or complaint. At this stage you will also be advised of your rights to pursue the matter with the Victorian Government Purchasing Board (for tendering complaints).

Any complaint that could not be resolved to the satisfaction of both parties will be informed to the Victorian Government Purchasing Board within 5 working days.

